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Concurrent with the administrative reorganization that began in
1979, and with the institution of the Corporació Metropolitana de
Barcelona, a general rethinking is taking place about Barcelona and
the role it plays in the conurbation that has grown around it. The
demands for renewal aim to make Barcelona a capital of the
Mediterranean. To this end, a strategic plan has been launched.
Leaving behind the expansion previsions of the General Plan of
1976, there has been a certain amount of theoretical agitation
erupting over the years in Europe, which, as an alternative to
urban expansion, has called for the reconstruction of the city onto
itself. The politics of urbanismo estratégico, advocated by Oriol
Bohigas (director of planning of the city of Barcelona from 1980 to
1984), counts on timely implementations, capable of triggering the
regeneration of the surrounding sections in a “healthy sort of
‘metastasis’ within the urban fabric” (1985). 

Recuperation, the strategy put into practice, acts on more
fronts, and, within the work processes, envisages an alternating of
different scales of renewal intervention. At the beginning, the
urban revitalization of small spaces in the heart of the Ciutat
Vella involved a micro-urban scale of work. Later on, partial
infrastructure reorganizing affected public transit, and thus
peripheral areas of the Ensanche and the oldest suburb were
retrieved as collective spaces. When the urban plan, so launched,
was grafted onto the 1985 program for the 1992 Olympics, the scope
and aim of the operations changed. An idea-fuerza was imposed that
called for the multiple themes linked to the Olympic events –
namely, new accessibility, new services and reception structures,
new sports and recreational facilities – to become an integral part
of a larger renewal and remodernization activity that would be
capable of suggesting a new image for the city and also be used in
the magnified system of the media. “The Olympics last fifteen days
but the city lasts forever,” stated Barcelona Mayor Maragall. 

The elation of being in the limelight and the will to victory of
a city that, for decades, had to close in upon itself dictated the
changing of the early slogan from recuperation to innovation.
Recognizing in the urban plan the operating method for acting on an
“intermediate scale,” between the morphology of the city and the
real embodiment of spaces and buildings, is in opposition to
extreme forms of planning deregulation. Instead of instituting
extreme forms of planning deregulation, a strategy that starts with
concrete plans for effectively channelling resources and
opportunities is able to win back the sea and overhaul the
infrastructure system by rethinking the forma urbis in relation to
the metropolitan scale. The 1985 strategic plan promoted by J.
Busquets identifies twelve “new centralities,” conceived as truly
complex and articulated city segments, where, among other
functions, one could locate the Olympic facilities as well. 

The “new centralities” are related and interconnected with each
other by the Rondes, link roads that the rearrangement of the
Cinturones creates, using urban criteria, so as to be configured as
itineraries within the city and, together, permit easy
accessibility. In establishing a relationship between the hill of
Montjuïc and the industrial zone of the Poblenou, the problem of
the reconversion of the waterfront emerges, channelling the city’s
energies towards the sea. Powerfully and boldly, the plan overturns
a centuries-old rejection of the waterfront, which Cerdà, by
forcing expansion towards the hinterland, had already subordinated,
and on which, over the course of the twentieth century, the city
would turn its back, allocating at the waterfront the great
industrial area linked to the railway and the port. In 1984, under
the plan initiated by M. de Solà, the Moll de la Fusta, along with
the first stretch of the Ronda Litoral, was completed. 

This process of transformation, in less than twenty years,
converted around six kilometres of sea and shore, from Montjuïc
towards Barceloneta, for the Vila Olimpica and the tourist harbour,
for the Parque of the Litoral and Poblenou and their beaches, up
until the development operations of the Diagonal mar, the Esplanade
of the Forum 2004, and the rehabilitation of the estuary of the
Besòs River. These developments provided the city with a public and
landscape space unequalled in Europe, comparable, in terms of urban
and environmental value and openness and collective values, only to
the great works of Roosevelt, when Moses brought New York onto the
beaches of Long Island. A long process was then initiated, guided
by principles of an urban town planning that proved to be truly
creative in providing stable characteristics to the overall urban
structure. In 1985, the MBMP studio begins to plan the Vila
Olimpica, for which they reserved a strategic role in the
transformation of Barcelona. 

A key element for the redesign of the waterfront necessarily
entailed the reorganization of the infrastructure system along the
coast, striving for compatibility with the urban settlement, and
the revival of a part of the city, where a joint presence of
functions, forms, and open spaces offers true liveability in
accordance with contemporary expectations. The development of such
a complex part of the city saw the urban project tackling crucial
issues in the reorganization process. From conception to
completion, it is necessary to analyze the control of balances
between urban continuity and building variety, between the existing
city and the new arrangement, along with the revitalization of the
“urban traditions” in view of contemporary user demands, as well as
the management of the conflicts between suburban infrastructures
and urban utilization of the spaces. 
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